
FORTNIGHTLY 

 

DIARY DATES  

FEBRUARY 

12th Wednesday   Beginning Year Whole School Mass  

18th Tuesday   School Dentist Visit 

19th Wednesday  Community Welcome Evening @ 6.00pm 

24th Monday   P&F Meeting 2pm ALL WELCOME 

25th Tuesday   Shrove Tuesday 

26th Wednesday  Ash Wednesday 

MARCH 

2nd, 3rd, 4th   Year 5/6 Camp 

Mon 9th   ADELAIDE CUP—PUBLIC HOLIDAY 

10th-13th   Swimming Week 

17th Tuesday   St Patrick’s Day 

    Learning Conversation 

19th Thursday  St Joseph’s Day—Andrew Chinn Visit 

20th Friday   Antibullying Day 

27th Friday   Mayoral Make-a-Book launch 

    Footsteps Concert 

APRIL 

8th Wednesday  End of Term One at 3.10pm 

9th Thursday   Holy Thursday—Staff Formation Day 

REMINDERS 

• Preschool Parents to provide their 
child’s Immunisation History to the 
front office 

• 2020 Documents & Information to be 
returned by this Friday 7th February 

• Instrument lesson forms to be returned 
to the front office ASAP 

Issue  20:   4 DECEMBER  2019  

Issue 1: 5th February 2020 

EARLY NOTICE OF SCHOOL CLOSURE ON           

THURSDAY 9TH APRIL 

A Staff Formation Day has been organised for           

Thursday 9th April 2020 (Holy Thursday).                                              

This means that the last day of Term One will be on 

Wednesday 8th April at 3.10pm.   

OSHC will be available for families who will require 

this service. 



LEADERSHIP & OFFICE CONTACT DETAILS 

Maria D’Aloia 
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Rita Garreffa 
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Dear Parents and Caregivers. 

Greetings and Welcome back!  I hope that you have had a fabulous holiday and are now eager to commence 

another positive year of working in partnership with us to support the ongoing development and success of 

all students and the school community. 

You may have noticed that a verandah has been installed in front of the preschool and a new fence and gate 

erected near the office entrance.  Please note that ALL parents, grandparents and visitors will need to enter 

via the school office before going to other areas of the school site, when coming to school during the day. 

The Hall and some classrooms have been  painted to ensure that our school is well maintained and presents 

the message that we care for the wellbeing of our students and high standards are considered important not 

only in terms of education, but also the facilities in which your children come to learn and grow.  

 

High Expectation = Quality Outcomes 

 

I am particularly grateful to Karyn Burlow who has managed all of the building works throughout the holiday 

period! Thank you Karyn!!   

I have really enjoyed visiting each class and have loved listening to the many and varied experiences the 

students have enjoyed during their summer holidays!  

Students expressed how eager they are to reconnect with their friends, get to know their new teachers and 

of course immerse themselves in their learning!   

It was also wonderful to see how well the new Pre-schoolers, Reception students and other new students to 

our school have settled in.  The staff and I extend a warm St Joseph’s welcome to our new students and their 

families.  A full list of our new students follows this page. 

 

Helen Clark 

     hclark@sjsh.catholic.edu.au 

Maria D’Aloia 

   mdaloia@sjsh.catholic.edu.au 
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Helen Clark 

     hclark@sjsh.catholic.edu.au 

Maria D’Aloia 

   mdaloia@sjsh.catholic.edu.au 

PRESCHOOL 

Molly Adami 

Evie Arena 

Lucas Buiatti 

Paul Carbone 

Mattia Cirillo 

Stella Dabrowski 

Charlotte Fowlston  

Mohid Gillani 

Nathan Haycock 

Oscar Jarvis 

Isaac Kajuya 

Ruby Lopresto 

Jayden Loughhead 

Adam Loveder 

Aker Majak 

Makuei Makuei 

Lydia Manouras 

Corina Musci 

Floyd Papadopoulos 

Amelie Parker 

Erin Peter 

Liam Read 

Omar Salem 

Jaswant Saravanan 

Kris Sharma 

Sia Sharma 

Harrison Stewart 

Bartholomew Velis 

Arham Wajahat 

Grace Walker 

 

RECEPTION 

Selihom Abraha 

Bruktawit Alemu 

Aethan Bernabe 

Jasraj Bhangu 

Ilias Boyaci 

Emilia Costello 

Ava Dalese 

Laleia Ferreira 

Esther Geo 

Georgia Gray 

Harry Johnson 

Oliver Kavanagh 

Mason Lloyd 

Natasha Loughhead 

Deng Majak 

Zion Masika Mazalla 

Daria Mazraeh 

Johan Mellejor 

Khai Nguyen 

Taksh Paul 

Taylor Pavli 

Eli Pedler 

Hayden Polkinghorne 

Bellarosa Redhead 

Alessia  Ricchetti 

Sofia  Saad 

Mila Sardelis 

Christopher Shinakis 

Maya Tadesse 

Georgie Taylor 

Logan Tobiassen 

Evie Walton 

Max Wilson 

Bibiana Wundersitzova,  

  

 

YEAR LEVELS 

  

YEAR ONE 

Ola Salem 

 

YEAR 2 

Awut Makuei 

 

YEAR 3 

Ajok Majak 

 

YEAR 4 

Gurveer Bhangu 

Arsema Masresha 

 

YEAR 5 

Tong Makuei 

 

And welcome back 

to  

Ayan Patel in Year 6 
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Staff News 

Please  join me in extending a warm St Joseph’s welcome to new staff; Selena Britz (Music Co-ordinator), Mary 

Hemmings (School Chaplain) and Catherine Appiah (OSHC Director from 14 February). 

We welcome back Danielle Dedic and Kate Elmendorp from maternity leave. 

 

I am delighted to announce that Kim and Tim Williams (nee Seeman) have welcomed a 

beautiful baby girl on 19 January.  Big brother Tallin is very proud of his little sister Lenna. 
Please join me in congratulating Kim and Tim.  Kim will continue her maternity leave during 

2020.   

 

Rose Caire is on Long Service Leave for Term 1.  A complete staff list is included with the newsletter.  

There will be an opportunity to meet all the staff at an informal gathering on Wednesday 19 February 

commencing at 6:00 pm (please note that this is different to the date originally published in the School Calendar 

included in the report folder distributed last year)  with a short report outlining the achievements of 2019 

Annual Improvement Plan @ 6:15.  For catering purposes can you please indicate whether you will be 

attending by returning the reply slip by Monday 17 February.   

 

Grounds Redevelopment Update 

On 18 December I attended a council Assessment Panel meeting to discuss the demolition of 55 Bertie Street 

to make way for additional place space.  I am thrilled to announce that the local council has approved the 

demolition of both 33 and 35 Bertie Street with one condition, that a detailed plan outlining the new 

playground, oval, seating and other landscaping be developed and presented to council.  I am now in the 

process of selecting a landscape architect to produce these plans.  As soon as the council approves the 

landscaping plan, tenders will be sought and a landscaping company will be selected to undertake the work.  

The School Board will be involved in the consultation stage.  The plan will be displayed in the front foyer once 

completed for further feedback!  Very exciting!   

School Board 

The following nominations were received for 2020 School Board at the end of last year:    

    Mark Thompson               Richard Ellerman  Stav Lentakis 

As there are three vacancies there will be no need for a vote. 

The members of the School Board 2020 are as follows: 

   Francis Ben    Craig Costello    Caterina Vignogna 

   Mark Thompson   Richard Ellerman   Stav Lentakis 
 

Please come and meet all Board Members and Staff on February 19.   

The School Board will meet on 4 March when office bearers’ positions will be organised.  If you wish to raise 

any matter with the school board, you can approach any member of the board personally or send an email to 

info@sjsh.catholic.edu.au and the matter will be tabled and discussed at meetings which are held monthly. 

mailto:info@sjsh.catholic.edu.au


 

ST JOSEPH’S SCHOOL STAFF LIST 2020 

 

Parish Priest:     Father Lancy D’Silva  

Principal:      Maria D’Aloia 

APRIM/Student Wellbeing/SEQTA/ICT :   Helen Clark 

Assistant to the Principal Curriculum & Learning / Inclusive Education Co-ordinator: Rita Garreffa (Friday) 

 

Literacy Co-ordinator/Classroom Support: Kay Carmody   

Numeracy Co-ordinator:     Helen Clark 

STEM Coach:      Kathleen Melis 

 

Italian:      Jessica Taormina  

Music/Choir & Band:    Selina Britz 

Physical Education:    Rebecca Keller 

 

Pre-School       Cate Halbert / Kara Wodson (Monday fortnightly) 

       Melissa Carlin-Smith and Catherine Bendys   

Reception M      Vanessa Morelli 

Reception S      Therese Slattery 

Year 1/2GM      Rita Garreffa (Monday – Thursday) Kelly Morgan (Friday) 

Year 1/2R      Cadia Rosato 

Year 1/ 2C      Diana Comitogianni  

Year 3T      Melissa Thom  

Year 4MC      Kathleen Melis/ Helen Clark (1/2 day) 

Year 4/5C      Helen Carter 

Year 5/6TDP      Jessica Taormina/Antoinette Di Paolo   

Year 5/6      Kate Elmendorp/Danielle Dedic 

  

Bursar:      Karyn Burlow 

School Secretary:     Rachel Hewitt  

Registrar/Principal PA:    Judith Bowden 

WH& S Coordinator:    Denise Tarrant 

Tuckshop:       Helena Kojevnikoff/ Maria Fiorenza (Wednesdays) 

School Counsellor:     Ruby Lai 

School Chaplain:     Mary Hemmings 

Groundsperson:      Bruce Ramsay 

Sustainability Coordinator:   Deidre Knight 
 

Education Support Officers-Curriculum:  Denise Tarrant  Maria Apostolou  Rose Falanga 

 Sue Ciampi                          Corey Mancini   Catherine Bendys 

 Melissa Carlin-Smith 

  

OHSC & VACATION CARE:   Mirca Bray – 14 February  Catherine Appiah (OHSC Director) 

 Daniel Heysman   Magy Gerges   Kelly Sergi 

 Mullu Bogale              Neelo   Khodadoost  Weronika Bialek 

 Corey Mancini   Nick Kostantakis  Alex Blackburn 

 

On Leave:  Kim Seeman and Rose Caire 

 



 

     Absent: Bruce Ramsay 

 

ST JOSEPH’S 

STAFF  

FOR  

2020 

Maria Apostolou 

  

  

Catherine Bendys Judith Bowden Selena Britz  Karyn Burlow  

Melissa Carlin-Smith Kay Carmody Helen Carter Sue Ciampi Helen Clark Diana Comitogianni 

Maria D’Aloia Danielle Dedic Antoinette Di Paolo Kate Elmendorp Rose Falanga Maria Fiorenza 

Rita Garreffa Cate Halbert Mary Hemmings Rachel Hewitt Rebecca Keller Deidre Knight 

Helena Kojevnikoff Ruby Lai Corey Mancini Kathleen Melis Vanessa Morelli Kelly Morgan 

Cadia Rosato Therese Slattery Jessica Taormina Denise Tarrant Melissa Thom 

  

Kara Wodson  

  

OSHC  

&  

VACATION CARE 

Catherine Appiah Muluwork Bogale Mirca Bray Weronika Bialek 

Cassandra Dillon 

Neelo Khodadoost 

Nick Kostantakis 

Magy Gerges 

  

Corey Mancini 

Erin McCullum 

Ashleigh Taplin 

Daniel Heysman 

Kelly Sergi 

Alex Blackburn 
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School Crossing 

It is pleasing to see so many children and families using the crossing to walk safely across the street.  I am 

disappointed to see parents and carers continue to perform ‘u turns‘ or ‘3 point turns’ so close to the 

crossing.  Please DO NOT undertake ‘3 point’ turns or ‘U’ turns near the kiss and drop area.  Please note that 

council infringement officers will be patrolling the area regularly and infringement notices will be issued 

when vehicles are not following the rules. 

Medical Conditions/Allergies/Intolerances 

As mentioned at Assembly last week there is a greater number of students who have medical conditions, 

allergies and food intolerances.  It is therefore requested that cakes, lollies and other foods are not brought 

in for birthdays and other celebrations.  Children who attend the preschool have very ‘healthy eating habits’ 

and share fruit platters and/or bring in a variety of novelties like stickers or fancy pencils as an alternative.  

Your cooperation and understanding is very much appreciated.  Every child matters!  No nut products please.   

We are a NUT AWARE preschool and school. 
 

Catholic Church Insurances 

We aim to ensure that our school is well maintained and complies with all regulations.  Even so, accidents do 

occur on occasion.  Our school does provide ‘School Care’ accident insurance for all students who attend our 

school.   

School Uniform 

The School Board continues to endorse the importance of maintaining a high standard in wearing the 

uniform. It is important to develop in our students a feeling of pride in themselves and their school, and a 

sense of personal tidiness and cleanliness.  Our School uniform presents an identity and a public image to the 

wider community.  Please note that when you enrol your child/ren at St Joseph’s School you agree to accept 

the School standards with regard to grooming, uniform and personal presentation. Parents are therefore 

asked to ensure that students wear the correct uniform each day, including school socks, school bag and hat. 

If you require a copy of the uniform expectations relating to hair accessories, jewellery and appropriate shoes 

please request a copy at the school office. Please note that the uniform is unisex.  

Sports Uniform is to be worn on Sports Days only or as instructed by the class teacher for special or extra 

sports events.   

 

School Hall 

There have been many occasions during assemblies and other school events when the microphone or sound 

system does not work well.  We will be updating the sound system which has served the community well for 

many years, in the near future.  Teachers and staff do test the microphones and sound systems prior to the 

event and all appears in order.  Last Friday the microphone did not work at Assembly, and when checked 

after the Assembly, all was in order and the microphone was clearly audible. 

The advice we have received is that there may be interference with blue tooth.  Can all adults who attend 

school events in the hall please ensure their mobile phone is switched off or switch off their Bluetooth.  

Your attention to this is greatly appreciated. 
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The staff and I look forward to another positive year where together we witness the growth, development and 

success of each and every child. 

Let us work in collaborative partnership to ensure that we continue to be  

                      A Faith Community 

           Inspired by Love 

       Empowered through Learning  

          To make a difference  

and where our mission and motto:   

In all things love underpins all that transpires throughout the year,  

in word, deed and action. 
God Bless, 

Maria D’Aloia on behalf of the leadership team. 

Helen Clark (APRIM / Primary Years Co-ordinator) 

Rita Garreffa ( Assistant to the Principal Teaching & Learning /Early Years Co-ordinator) 

COMMUNITY WELCOME EVENING REPLY SLIP 

Come and meet the Staff—Wednesday 19th February at 6.00pm 

 

ELDEST CHILD’S NAME: __________________________________ 
 

 

ELDEST CHILD’S CLASS: ___________________ 
 

We will be attending the Community Welcome Evening to meet the Staff of St Joseph’s on Wednesday 19th Feb at 6.00pm 

 

NUMBER OF ADULTS ATTENDING: ______________ 

 

NUMBER OF CHILDREN ATTENDING:   ____________ 

LAST DAY OF TERM ONE—EARLY NOTICE OF SCHOOL CLOSURE THURSDAY 9TH APRIL 

A Staff Formation Day has been organised for Thursday 9th April 2020 (Holy Thursday).                                              

This means that the last day of Term One will be on Wednesday 8th April at 3.10pm.   

OSHC will be available for families who will require this service. 



  

 

  

BEGINNING OF YEAR WELCOME MASS 

On Wednesday the 12th of February, St Joseph’s will hold our Leader Induction and Welcome Mass at 

Sacred Heart Church (252 Port Rd, Hindmarsh). At this Mass we will induct all student leaders 

(School Captains, House Captains, SRC) and welcome our new students and staff. 

MASSES AND ASSEMBLIES 

Throughout the year classes will take turns to host individual masses, these will generally be held 

here at school at 9am. Our Parish Priest is Fr Lancy Da Silva. 

All parents are invited to attend Masses and Liturgies as this is an important part of being in 

community. 

Year 3-4 students will host Ash Wednesday Mass at Sacred Heart Church, on the 26
th
 of February. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SACRAMENT PROGRAM 2020 (Sacred Heart Catholic Parish Hindmarsh-Findon) 

The Parish Sacramental Team met today and more information regarding this program will come 

out next week. It is possible for the Sacrament Program to be split up over more than one year, as 

long as students receive the sacraments in the order of Reconciliation, Confirmation and then 

Communion.  

Week
  

Class Masses/Liturgies  Assembly  

1  No Mass  Admin  

2  Year 3 Community Prayer  Admin 

3  Whole School- Beginning of Year  
Leader Induction/Welcome New Students 

 Farewell Liturgy Mirca Bray 

4  Yr 1/2 Community Prayer PROJECT COMPASSION  Launch  

5  Ash Wednesday Yr 3-6 @ Sacred Heart @ 9:30am  
R-2 Liturgy @ School  

5/6ED & 1/2GM  

6  Year 4 Community Prayer  4M & 3T  

7  Year 5/6 Mass  No assembly Swimming  

8  St Joseph’s Day  
Andrew Chinn Visit  

Anti-Bullying   
Yr 6 Leaders  

9  Year 3/4 Mass  5/6TDP & 1/2C  

10  Reception  
Community Prayer  

1/2R & 4/5 C  

11  Holy Week Liturgies  No Assembly  



 

 If you have a student from Years 3-6 who is interested in being involved in the 2020 Sacramental Program, 

please return the slip below by Monday 10th February and I will pass on program information. An 

information session will be held on Sunday the 23rd of February following the 9:30am Mass at Sacred Heart 

Church, (Port Road Hindmarsh). 

 

 PRAYER FOR THOSE AFFECTED BY BUSHFIRE AND DROUGHT:  
 

Eternal God,  
In wisdom and love  

you created our earth  
to sustain us and give us life.  

We turn to you now  
in faith, hope and love,  

asking you to look with favour  
on our fire-ravaged and drought-stricken land,  

on our starving and  
displaced animals,  

on our failing crops and burning  
farms, towns and forests.  

Strengthen, sustain and give new heart  
to our farmers  

and to all who are affected by drought;  
be with those who support them.  

Strengthen and comfort the victims of the fires,  
those who have lost family, friends, property and stock.  

Protect our volunteer firefighters and all members of essential services.  
In your loving providence,  

send abundant rain to quench the fires  
and to restore our parched earth.  

Father of all compassion,  
hear our prayer  

through Jesus Christ your Son,  
in whom the promise of new life  

has dawned, and  
through the power  
of the Holy Spirit,  

the Lord the giver of life:  
Renew your faithful people;  
Renew the face of the earth.  

Our Lady of the Southern Cross,  
Mary, help of Christians –  

Pray for us.  
St Mary of the Cross MacKillop –  

Pray for us. 

God Bless 

Helen Clark 

APRIM 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

SACRAMENT PREPARATION PROGRAM RETURN SLIP- Due Monday 10th February 

We would like to be included in the Sacrament preparation program for 2020. 

Child/ren’s name: 

____________________________________________________________ 

Parent name and contact details: ________________________________________________ 

 

Parent Signature: ____________________________________________________________ 



  





 

 

 

2020 Instrumental Program 
Instrumental lessons we have available in 2020 are: 

Piano/Keyboard    Violin     Vocals 

Cello     Flute          

Saxophone    Clarinet      

Trombone     Trumpet  

Guitar    Ukulele (hire negotiated through the school if neededl) 

Drums (provided during lessons but hire through dB not available) 

French Horn (*it is recommended students have learnt another instrument prior to French Horn*) 
 

The cost for this tuition in 2020 will be $28.00 per half hour. The payment must be forwarded directly to the 

tutors providing the service by week 2 of each term. 
 

If you do not already have an instrument, they are able to be hired from dB Music Solutions. The school will 

oversee hire and invoicing of instruments. The cost of hiring an instrument per semester (including holidays), is 

as follows: 

Alto Saxophone $135    Trombone $65 

Trumpet $65      Clarinet $65    

Flute $65      Piano Keyboard $50 

Violin $45      Cello $100 

Acoustic Guitar $45     Electric Guitar and Amp $70 

French Horn $185      

*PLEASE NOTE: A condition of hire is that all students must pay for and complete 

a full semester of instrumental tuition once the term has begun. 
 

Please return the attached form: 

INSTRUMENTAL LESSONS Semester 1 (Term 1 and 2) 2020 

 

My child _____________________________________   Class: ___________________ 

 

wishes to commence tuition in _____________________(instrument) this year. 

 

I require an instrument for hire:   Yes  /  No   (please circle) 

 

 I give my permission to pass on my personal details below to the private tutors for billing                                  

purposes. 
 

 

Parent/Caregiver full name: _________________________________________________ 

 

St Joseph’s School 
56 Albemarle Street 

West Hindmarsh 5007 



We are looking for any parents, grandparents who would be interested in passing on their knowledge of 
playing chess to interested students during lunchtime.   Even if you can help one day a week or fortnight.  
We would like to create a chess club for our students. 
 
If you are one of these people, please contact the office, we would love to hear from you.  The office will 
assist any volunteer who does not have the documents to volunteer to obtain the correct documents. 

FIRST P & F MEETING FOR THE YEAR 

All parents are warmly invited to attend the first P & F Meeting for 2020  

on Monday 24th February at 2.00pm in the Staffroom. 

Come along for a coffee and chat. 

  






